
See below for the SLITS response form EPA.  They were really quick. I hope 

this clarifies the issue. 
 

Mary  
 
Mary E. Tomlinson  
Pesticide Registrar/Water Quality Specialist  
Maine Board of Pesticides Control / 28 SHS / Augusta, ME 04333  
Office:  207.287.7544 / Fax:  207.287.7548 

http://www.thinkfirstspraylast.org  

 

 
 

Response 
 

Requester: Mary Tomlinson (mary.e.tomlinson@maine.gov) 

Entity/Affiliation: Maine Request Date: 04/10/2015 Completion Date: 04/13/2015 
 

Product #: 000100-00585 

Product Name: AATREX NINE-O HERBICIDE 

PC Code: 080803 Atrazine 

OPP Team: RM 25 

Risk Managers: Reuben Baris; Bethany Benbow (baris.reuben@epa.gov; benbow.bethany@epa.gov) 

Subject:  Label Restrictions 

Brief Desc: label replant restrictions 

Detailed Desc: Do label replant restrictions apply if the cover crop will not be harvested as food or 
forage? In other words, planted for conservation purposes only.  

Response Information  

Responder: Reuben Baris (baris.reuben@epa.gov) 

Response Date: 04/13/2015 

Response: Replant/plant-back restrictions apply even if the cover crop will not be harvest as food, 
feed or forage. The label must be amended to include appropriate application and 
management directions in cases where cover crops are being use for conservation 
purposes and will not be use for food or forage.  

Referral:  

Registrant 
Response 
Needed: 

No 

Remind Date:   
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